

Holywell Primary School

Tolpits Lane, Watford, Herts, WD18 6LL
Tel: 01923 225188 email: admin@holywell.herts.sch.uk
Headteacher: Mr Coert van Straaten MA. Ed, Dip Edu, NPQH

we are a learning community with the spirit to succeed

13 July 2022

Dear Parents/Carers

Early Years -September 2022

I am writing to you in relation to the class arrangements for the Early Years in September 2022.

We have been allocated a total of 22 pupils across Nursery and Reception for next year and as you may be aware, there is a surplus of school places affecting not only the pupil allocation in Watford but also across Hertfordshire.

In September, our Nursery and Reception pupils will be based in what we call "The Nursery". This purpose built, Early Years building, is well equipped to hold pupils in Nursery and Reception comfortably.

Mrs Hewett will be the class teacher for both classes. Mrs Hewett will be assisted by Mrs Sheriff and Mrs Whawell who are very experienced Early Years Practitioners.

We are looking forward to meeting you tomorrow where we will introduce your children to their new setting.

I would like to reassure you that both myself and Mrs Keshiro will work closely with the Early Years team and closely monitor each individual pupil in their progress and attainment.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any concerns about the above.

Yours/faithfully

Mr C van Straaten Headteacher













